
A meeting of the Board of Public Works was held on Thursday April 18, 2019, at 

10:00 am at the City Building, 82 Main St., Hornell, NY. 

 

PRESENT:  Mayor John Buckley, Commissioner Joe Liberto, Waste Water 

Treatment Plant Chief Operator, Richard Dunning, Water Filtration Plant Chief 

Operator, Leonard Fucci, Rob Guy and Ashley Weakland from Public Works and 

City Clerk, Barbara Perrott. 

 

ALSO PRESENT:  Jason Jordan, the Spectator and Bill Dugan, WLE 

 

ABSENT:  Commissioner Jared Zigenfus 

 

By: Liberto/Buckley 

RESOLVED, that the minutes of the last meetings held March 21, 2019 be 

approved as read. 

Carried-Ayes all (X) 

 

By: Liberto/Buckley 

RESOLVED, that the Reports of Department Heads be approved and ordered 

filed. 

Carried-Ayes all (X) 

 

By: Liberto/Buckley 

RESOLVED, that claims in the amount of $221,613.75 be approved and paid as 

audited. 

Carried-Ayes all (X) 

 

MISCELLANEOUS: 

 

Church St. Bridge has been closed for repairs to the sewer line running beneath the 

creek. It collapsed 20 feet down. Rob Guy has to hire some equipment to dig that 

deep and shore it up. They will clean it out and then camera it to ensure it is clear. 

Eventually, the line will have to be replaced. 

 

Ashley Weakland reported that they are finishing the drywall on the BOCES 

house. The hole has been dug for the basement and they hope to have the house 

placed at the end of May or beginning of June. 

 

Rob stated that the blacktop plant opens the 29
th

 and crews will begin patching pot 

holes, etc. 



 

Mayor Buckley and Bill Hogan toured James St. Park yesterday, looking at areas 

that need repairs. 

 

Rich Dunning distributed and explained the preliminary report on the Disinfection 

and Facility Needs Study for the WPCP. 

 

Lenny Fucci said that Albany has approved Contract 1 for the WTP upgrades. The 

legal ad will be in Friday’s paper and the bid opening will be May 16. With regards 

to the recent leaks, Fucci said that we were using 2.9 million gallons per day in 

February. After the leak detection company came in and leaks were repaired, we 

are now using 750,000 less gallons per day. 

 

By: Liberto/Buckley 

RESOLVED, that there being no further business, this meeting adjourn at 10:31 

a.m. 

Carried – Ayes all(X) 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

______________________________    

Barbara Perrott 

City Clerk 


